1985 NATIONAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Serving through January 1988 Bob Vickery Lithonia, GA

Serving through January 1987

	-
A. W. Amanns	Fairburn, GA
Ron David	Atlanta, GA
Tom Gattis	Conyers, GA
Tracy Harrell	Lilburn, GA
Gordon Harrison	n Marietta, GA
Ed Hunter	Roswell, GA
Barbara Koivu	Stone Mountain, GA
Sue Osborn	Lilburn, GA
Mel Parks	Snellville, GA
Marjorie Pless	Roswell, GA
Jane Singleton	Decatur, GA
Teresa Vickery	Lithonia, GA
Horace Wood	Birmingham, AL

Serving through January 1986

ociving amough	ouradry 1700
Gail Amanns	Fairburn, GA
Cindy Chandler	Woodstock, GA
Donald Chandle	r Woodstock, GA
Bill Dillard	Calhoun, GA
Suzy Harrell	Lilburn, GA
Gary Hartter	Marietta, GA
Bill Koivu	Stone Mountain, GA
Jim Osborn	Lilburn, GA
Mary Parks	Snellville, GA
Berlin Pless	Roswell, GA
John Rogers	Redan, GA
Bobbie White	Smyma, GA
George White	Smyrna, GA
Evelyn Wood	Birmingham, AL
Richard Wright	Columbus, GA
Betty Yeager	Decatur, GA
Jack Yeager	Decatur, GA



JULY MEETING MINUTES

by Sue Osborn

The July 9, 1985 meeting was called to order by the president.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved as submitted.

The treasurer's report was presented and approved.

Roll Call was made with 20 members responding.

OLD BUSINESS

- 1. Craig Zion of Central South Carolina Regional Group has been in contact with Horace Wood and advised the trophy problem from last Fall's show is being handled.
- 2. David Hicks submitted his resignation from the Board due to a serious illness in his immediate family.
- 3. A motion was made and approved to purchase 12 dozen "10th Anniversary" T-Shirts to be added to the Club's merchandising items.

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. As a possible money-making project for the Club, Jim Osborn presented a line of trophies which would become a standard for all National Shows. After much discussion, it was decided that we didn't want to be in the trophy business.
- 2. Mel Parks presented comments to the Board from Bob Murphy stating his discontent with the "Retired" Class at National Shows. He felt that the retired division was not being handled properly, i.e., having to pay to register, etc. It was stated that this class is a voluntary one and that each host club draws its own conclusions as to fees, etc.
- 3. Horace Wood stated that the Three Rivers Mustang Club of Pittsburgh, PA returned their charter. At the same time, he presented a request for a new group Classic Mustangs of Southwestern Pennsylvania, Pittsburgh, PA encompassing the same territory. This group was approved as submitted.

An application was also presented from Sun Coast Mustang Club in Dunedin, FL. There is a conflict in territories with the Brooksville group. The group was approved as submitted . . . the territorial map was held in abeyance until the territory can be worked out.

4. A request was received from First Pennsylvania Regional Group to host the 1986 Grand National in Valley Forge, PA over Labor Day Weekend, 1986. Horace Wood is to confer with this group as well as the group in Albuquerque, NM to see what can be worked out.

With there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. Next meeting Tuesday, August 13, 7:30 p.m., Presidential Hotel.



MCA DUES INCREASE

Due to continuing increases in the cost of publishing, printing, postage, and other MCA expenses, the National Board voted to increase the MCA yearly membership dues as follows:

Domestic - 50 states, Puerto Rico,
Guam \$25.00
Canadian — (U.S. Funds) \$30.00
Foreign — Air Mail (includes Mexico)
(U.S. Funds) \$50.00

All Renewals, regardless of expiration date, and all new memberships received BEFORE September 1, 1985 will be honored at the old rate of \$20.00. All renewals and new memberships received AFTER September 1, 1985 will require the new rates.